NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Town Council of Ridgeville (hereinafter called the “Town Council”), the governing body of Ridgeville, South Carolina (the “Town”), has determined that it may be in the interest of the Town to amend the zoning map of the Town (the “Zoning Map”) as it pertains to property TMS #108-00-00-055, owned by Eugene M. Varn and David L. Johns, and TMS # 109-00-00-050 and 109-00-00-052, owned by Florence B. Appleby Family Ltd. Partnership (the “Property”). Therefore, the Town Council has ordered a public hearing to be held upon the question of amending the Zoning Map in accordance with the provisions Title 6, Chapter 29, Article 5 of the Code of Laws of South Carolina 1976, as amended and the zoning ordinance of the Town. 

	A public hearing will be held in the Ridgeville Town Council Chambers located at 105 School Street, SC 29472, on February 14, 2023, at 7:00 p.m., on the question of amending the Zoning Map in order to assign the Property a final zoning classification of Planned Development (PD). 
	
	The aforesaid hearing shall be conducted publicly and both proponents and opponents of the proposed action shall be given full opportunity to be heard in person or by counsel. Following the hearing, the Town Council shall, by ordinance, make a finding as to what zoning classification should be assigned to the Property. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS, WRITTEN OR ORAL, ARE INVITED.
LeAnne E. Barwick
Clerk to Council
105 School Street, Ridgeville, SC  29472
843-871-7960 phone 

TOWN COUNCIL OF RIDGEVILLE, SOUTH CAROLINA

